
 

Anyone with information concerning this incident is asked to call the Evansville Police Detective Office 
(812) 436-7979 or the tip line (812) 435-6194 
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Arrest Following Shooting 

22-18229 

 

SUMMARY 
 

 Shortly after 3:00 p.m. yesterday, Officers were dispatched to the 1300-block of E. Illinois St for shots 

fired. Central Dispatch received multiple calls reference shots being fired. The victim called and stated that she 

had been shot inside the home and that she was able to leave the residence. She stated she believed the offender 

was still inside. Officers located the victim outside and moved her to a safe location for medics to render aid, 

prior to taking her to a local hospital.  

An EPD Crisis Negotiator arrived on scene and attempted contact with the offender, Steven T. Kinslow 

(47), via telephone. Shortly after the Negotiator began to make contact, officers were notified that a child was 

still in the home with Kinslow. Contact was made and Kinslow walked out of the residence with the child. 

Kinslow was taken into custody without incident. The child was unharmed. Kinslow was transported to EPD 

headquarters, while officers remained on scene awaiting a search warrant for the residence.  

  When serving the warrant for the residence, detectives observed the location where the crime occurred 

and also located the weapon that was believed to be used in the commission of the crime. Kinslow was 

questioned at headquarters and was then transported to the Vanderburgh County Confinement Center and 

booked in on the below listed charges. The victim sustained a non-life-threatening injury as a result of the 

shooting. 

 

Kinslow was arrested under the following charges: 

1. Aggravated Battery 

2. Domestic Battery in the Presence of a Child less than 16 

3. Domestic Battery involving a Deadly Weapon 

4. Possession of a Firearm by a Serious Violent Felon 


